AGENDA

HIAWATHA PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

April 10th, 2018

6:15pm in the Hiawatha City Hall Council Chambers

- 1. Call to Order Roll Call
- 2. Approval of:
 - a. Agenda
 - b. Minutes of past meetings February 13, 2018
- 3. Business:
- a. Amateur Radio Field Day June 22nd 24th, 2018
- 4. Reports

Monthly Park and Recreation Updates

Adjourn

Hiawatha Parks and Recreation Regular Meeting February 13, 2018

Dan Wilkes called the meeting to order at 6:04p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers. Present: Deb Theis, Dan Wilkes, Michelle McIllece, Brandon Lynch Absent: Dawn Ewoldt Employees: Kelly Willadsen, Parks and Recreation Director, Ambyr Young, Administrative Coordinator, Kim Downs, City Administrator, Aime Wichtendahl, Councilmember. Guests: Dan Hoffman, Ross Farmer, Amy Starr, Brock Worley, Lisa Schultz.

Motion by Deb Thies, second by Michelle McIllece to approve the February 13, 2018 agenda as amended. Motion carried. Motion by Deb Theis, second by Dan Wilkes to approve the minutes of January 9, 2018. Motion carried.

Park Board Meeting Time Adjustment to 6:15pm – Kelly Willadsen, Director of Parks and Recreation, recommended adjusting the park commission meetings to 6:15p. There had not been a quorum since February 2017.

Motion by Michelle McIllece, second by Brandon Lynch to move the meeting start time to 6:15pm. Motion carried.

Hodge Land Opportunity- Hiawatha purchased the parcel of land west of Tucker Park from Hodge Construction for the cost of \$1. Hodge approached the City last fall asking if we would be interested in the land and would donate it as they saw no future use. The purchase was officially made before the end of 2017.

The City and MPO (Metropolitan Planning Organization) have had plans of adding a trail that connects from Tucker Park to Northwood Drive and eventually out to Boyson Road. These connections will help benefit the metro area making more connections for personal transportation. This project has not been added to the CIP yet as plans weren't anticipated for a few years out. This trail extension will be added in next year's CIP project listing and we will work with Cedar Rapids to make sure our connections are in line with one another. Right now, they have fiscal year 2022 in their CIP, but will be revisiting their trail connectivity prioritization. Fortunately, since the City now owns the land we will not have the additional expense of asking to put the trail through this area. (Maps Attached)

After taking a glance at the property, City of Hiawatha noticed many man made trails and open walk ways. These trails are being used as cut throughs, along with mountain bike trails for riding. The police department has not had any calls on substance abuse but a total of 4 calls on people being back there recreationally. We are in the process of putting "No Trespassing" signs up for legal and safety purposes until a plan is developed and there is a safe access point for users.

By looking at the parks and recreation comprehensive plan, our City currently has 60 acres of parkland which translates to 8.9 acres per 1,000 residents. Based on the level of service, the City should have approximately 80 acres of parkland or .01 acres per person. That is a 20.5 deficient of total parkland. As

the City's population increases the deficient will continue to go up. After looking over our Citizen Survey, we found residents are overall happy with what we currently have but with new development happening we will continue to outgrow our parks.

44.1% of residents had stated that Multi-purpose trails should be added and are in high demand. With the potential trail connection going through this property it would not only add more multi-purpose trail, it would allow the residence further north in the area of Robins Road and Coral Drive an easier access to park facilities (Tucker Park).

Cedar Rapids School District will be closing Nixon Elementary around the year 2022. Right now, the school playground if offering residents near Nixon a place to play; by eliminating the school, it will take away an area of recreational family fun. It will be important that the city focuses on ways to make recreation accessible.

Over the next 10 years the city has the possibility to minimize the deficient and maximize our priorities. With the potential of adding an additional 11 acres of park land that the City just purchased, 15 acres north west of town, and a 3-acre dog park near the Cedar Valley Trail, that is an additional 29 acres of park land we could add for our Hiawatha Resident's needs. The main priorities from our Comprehensive Plan and Citizen Survey will be to focus on:

- accessibility and connectivity of trails
- adding an event center
- taking care of programming needs (space, facilities, fields, etc.).

These three opportunities will help expand our community needs.

These 11 acres would be a great location for added park land. We can physically see recreational activity happening already from people riding their bikes and using it as a "playground". By turning this into park land it will entitle the department to allow future maintenance, which we believe is manageable, and allow users to be on this property from 6am-10:30pm (designated park hours). By turning this into a park and adding in potential trails it has the potential to:

- Adjoin Hiawatha with Cedar Rapids
- Give people more accessibility and transportation options
- Open up more recreational opportunities

As a board we will need to come up with ideas and suggestions together to find the best fit for this land.

With the information given is there interest in keeping this area an active off-road bike trail? With the activity already happening, man-made trails already being built, and presence in a flood plain, it would be an opportunity to keep things natural (add possible pollinators) and build off of what other people are currently doing. There is an active group in Cedar Rapids called the Linn County Mountain Bike Association that has currently been helping complete trails around the metro area. Squaw Creek has an active trail along with the City of Vinton. The members of this group have helped develop these trails and have been a large support. If we have the opportunity to fit both a public hard surface trail and an off-

road trail in the area it opens up more economic opportunities for our community and connectivity to the metro area.

Comments added

Amy Starr – Amy lives in the townhomes off Cimarron Dr. Beginning in May 2017 there had been activity including a man in camo with a machete cutting trails and inviting people over at night time to participate in extreme sports and cross-country skiing. Hodge owned the property at this time. Amy mentioned beer parties, smoking of illegal substances and expressed concern for safety with linking a potential trail to neighborhoods with drug activity. Her biggest concerns is safety and privacy. She states that this is a perfect area to do crazy stuff. Thinks there will be more activity, more beer cans and smoking joints. She enjoys her neighborhood and this is not what they spent \$180,000 or \$175,000 for.

Ross Farmer – Ross mentioned that this trail would directly affect his community. He is concerned with his private backyard being opened to public use and what a burden the trail would be tax wise on the city as a whole. He is concerned the money that would be spent to create a trail, improvements, and maintaining the area as it is prone to flooding. He's also concerned the wildlife will be gone.

Brock Worley – Really enjoys his neighborhood and privacy. He goes through the woods and picks up trash right in his backyard. He likes activity and enjoys sitting by the creek. He can't stand the cottonwood tree but appreciate what he has.

Alen Kudumanic – He is concerned for privacy issues. The townhomes have low windows where people can see in and no fencing. There is no barrier, especially at 10:30pm at night.

Kim Downs – Hodge received phone calls of off road trails being created. There was no additional phonecalls. The property is now city property and the creating of trails is no longer allowed. No trespassing signs have been ordered.

Recreation Reports:

• Farmers Market SNAP program: We have been working with Back in Line, Horizons, HACAP and the Mount Mercy Enactus group to encourage individuals and families with SNAP benefits to buy fresh produce at our Farmers Market. The SNAP organization will have a table at each Sunday market and allow individuals and families to exchange their benefits for tokens that they can then exchange with registered vendors for fresh produce. Once each market is complete, the market vendors will turn in their tokens they received and the SNAP program will reimburse them for their selling's. This will allow more people the opportunity to get fresh produce and benefit our daily farmers.

- Lil Cougar Dance Clinic: Coach Miranda and the Kennedy Cougar Dance team for teaching the
 Little Cougars some AMAZING routines to Moana's "How Far I'll Go" and Sing's "I'm Still
 Standing"! New friendships were made and fun was had by all! We're looking forward to 2019's
 program!
- **Zumba**: FOURTY FIVE dancers showed up to the first Free Zumba of the year! These take place the second Wednesday of every month! The next class takes place March 14th.
- Whispering Pines Classes: Donita and friends will be painting a beautiful red cardinal on February 21st in the Hiawatha Community Center at 6pm. Fee is \$35 cash or check only. To register text Donita at 319-270-1112. The next class takes place March 21st.
- Cooking with Carol Kids in the Kitchen Valentine Cookie Workshop Bring your 6-10 yr. olds for a fun night of cookie making. Adult must accompany each child. Take home your Valentine cookies and kids mixing bowl. Cost: \$25 per child, Minimum 5, Max. 10 Monday, February 12th Fee: \$25.00 per child, adults free, includes class, kids mixing bowl and Valentine cookies. 6:30pm in the Hiawatha Community Center Registration Deadline: February 6th.
- Yoga 2018: TWENTY-FIVE yogis showed up for our first free yoga of the year! These take place on the last Thursday of the month at 6pm in the Hiawatha Community Center. The next class takes place March 29th.
- Super Sitters: Young people 11 and older are welcome to take a six hour babysitting class taught by Mercy Medical Center Staff. This class follows the guidelines set by the American Red Cross. Registration is done through Mercycare.org and the fee is \$20

Parks:

- Branching Out Tree Grant: We received \$1,650 from the Alliant Energy and Tree Forever
 Branching Out Grant for Spring 2018. We will be adding more trees to Tucker and Guthridge
 Park. The parks guys have been trimming and removing trees that are on our priority list from
 our completed inventory.
- Trees for Kids Grant: I am currently working with the Hiawatha Elementary School principle to apply for the Trees for Kids Grant through the Iowa DNR. This grant is valued up to \$5,000.00 for planting trees in our community along with educating children. This grant would be completed before the end of May when the students get released.
- Seasonal and Adventure Camp Posting: Seasonal Staff positions are now posted. Please spread the word if you know of any great candidates for Park Maintenance or Adventure Camp Staff.
- HKL Solar Panel: Hiawatha Kids League is continuing to work with us on the construction of a solar panel on the concession stand roof. They did not get the project completed after last

- year and will be revisiting the idea with their board. If approved through their board the item will come back to you for recommendation and sent off to council for approval.
- **NW Territory:** The City Administrator, Engineer and I meet with Sharon Taylor in regards to her parcel of land in the NW Territory on Friday, February 9th. We mapped out some park options for Sharon and her family to look over. Right now, we are looking at 15 acres, which would provide us all the park amenities we foresee in the future. These of course are not set in stone, but gives the family an idea of what potential development could look like. With an additional 200 residents in the NW territory, trail connections and park amenities will be huge.

The Taylors mentioned that they would like to keep the park near the back of the property so that they could keep the Edgewood Road frontage for future residential development. With the potential of the park in the back, it would be visible from the interstate and all activity would enter from Fitzroy Road keeping traffic moving along Edgewood Road. There will be another updated proposal sent to the family for their discussion but we gained a very positive response. Once the family comes to an agreement and negotiates on price with the City, I will get your ideas and suggestions on the layout and development of this park. Attached you will see the favored map that was presented to the Taylors on the back portion of their lot.

Dan Wilkes, Chairpo	erson			
ATTEST: Kelly Willad	dsen, Parks and	Recreation D	irector	

Motion by Deb Theis, second by Brandon Lynch to adjourn at 6:41 p.m. Motion carried.

Hiawatha Parks and Recreation

Business:

• Amateur Radio Field Day June 22nd – 24th, 2018: ARRL Field Day is the most popular on-the-air event held annually in the US and Canada. On the fourth weekend of June, more than 35,000 radio amateurs gather with their clubs, groups or simply with friends to operate from remote locations. Field Day is an education event that is self-sufficient and teaches Amateurs to operate in abnormal situations in case of emergency instances. June 22-24th a local Amateur Group in the Hiawatha/Cedar Rapids area would like to use Clark Park as a designated location. With that said it would require that the park stay open 24 hours, past our 10PM curfew. There would be 24 hours shifts that these Amateurs would cover to connect with as many stations as possible that weekend (the whole objective of the event). The park would still be open to the public besides the disc golf course. They would need to set up portable antennas that would be between 30-40ft high. This group carries insurance and is very self-efficient. This year the Hiawatha Fire Department will not be involved so we will be asking for a \$1,000.00 refundable damage deposit along with the Clark Pavilion Rental. I would like your approval for this event to take place in the park on June 22-24th and to extend park hours for the length of this event. Attached you will see the memo with further details.

Recreation Reports:

- **Farmers Market Meeting:** About 15 Farmers Market Vendors attended the Farmers Market Meeting on March 22nd. Karen Thornton from Linn County Public Health spoke on regulations and licensing for vendors, four advocates for the SNAP program explained how the program would be ran and answered questions regarding the program, Kelly went over Farmers Markets rules and then vendors were shown their placement on the map. About six vendors are signed up for the SNAP program and overall the meeting went very well.
- **Easter Egg Hunt:** About 200 kids came to our Easter Egg Hunt on March 31st in Guthridge Park. Michelle McIllece was kind enough to be the bunny for us. Kids stood in line forever to get a picture with the bunny once they had collected their share of 5,000 eggs. We are so grateful for our yearly sponsorship from Roasters Coffee House in Hiawatha to put on this free event for the community and for their coffee donation the morning of the event.
- Live Healthy Iowa 5K: Saturday, April 14th at 8:00 a.m. in Guthridge Park the City of Hiawatha Parks & Recreation have once again partnered with Live Healthy Iowa to host 1 of 14 5K races around the state of Iowa in conjunction with the Live Healthy Iowa 10 Week Challenge. This partnership is a collaborative effort in a way to combat Iowa's growing obesity problem and to make strides toward the goal of making Iowa the healthiest state in the nation! The 5K will begin

at 8:00a.m. with a kids 1K to follow at 9:00a.m. Register at LiveHealthyIowa.com We will need volunteers for this event specifically for registration, handing out medals and post-race refreshments.

- **Fitness Classes:** Zumba has been a great addition to our community. Our instructor Tara Allen has so much passion and drive to help the community and have fun in the world of Zumba. She has a great following and changes up her Zumba style each month to keep it fresh and exciting. Classes are held on the second Wednesday of the month at 6pm in the Community Center. Did I mention it's FREE! Zumba April 11th, Yoga April 26th, Jazzercise at the Market May 6th, Zumba Gold May 9th, Jazzercise at the Market May 20th, Yoga May 31st. Zumba and Yoga is held in the Hiawatha Community Center at 6pm. Jazzercise at the Market will be at noon or 12:30pm. Time will be determined soon.
- Whispering Pines Classes: Donita and friends will be again on March 21st in the Hiawatha Community Center at 6pm. This month she will be offering a mandala painting. Fee is \$35 cash or check only. To register text Donita at 319-270-1112. The next class takes place April 18th, stay tuned for the craft of the month.
- **Yoga 2018**: Twenty-two yogis showed up for our second free yoga of the year. These take place on the last Thursday of the month at 6pm in the Hiawatha Community Center. The next class takes place March 29th.
- Conference: Ambyr and Kelly attended the Iowa Park and Recreation Association Spring Conference the last week in March at the Coralville Marriott Convention Center. They were able to learn and refresh with many great speakers along with participate in hands on activities. They attended many useful classes such as Attracting Regional & National Events, Outdoor Education, Take a Kid Outdoors, Social Media, Iowa River Landing Development, Career Development and more. It's a great opportunity to attend and network with other professionals around the state of Iowa before the busy season gets underway.
- **Chase Norton Memorial:** April 15, 2018 Come enjoy a great disc golf tournament at Fay Clark Park. The annual Hiawatha Open kicks off the year for disc golfers throughout the eastern Iowa corridor. Find more information at www.iowadiscgolf.net.
- **Lacrosse:** On April 14, we will be helping with the Center Point lacrosse day of play. Originally, we were going to have Hiawatha, Vinton and Center Point kids learn how to play the sport of Lacrosse and come together for one large day of play. With registrations lacking, Center Point was the only community that had kids interested. We will be pushing this event next year to see if we can get the program off the ground. For now, we will assist Center Point and see what changes we can make for next year.
- Basketball: This offensive improvement camp is designed for boys and girls grades K-5th who want to gain some serious offensive skills in basketball! Mount Mercy's head coach, Aaron Jennings and players will take you through the Mustang Offensive Improvement series. This sequence of drills has helped make the Mustangs one of the top offensive programs in the country. Over the two days, specific attention will be given to shooting, ball handling, footwork, passing, cutting, screening and offensive rebounding. Participants will also get to test these new skills in full- and half-court games and individual contests. Wednesday and Thursday May 9th and 10th Nixon Elementary School 6:00pm-8:00pm Registration Deadline: Wednesday, May 2nd Fee: \$30.00
- Pitch Hit Run: Major League Baseball Pitch Hit & Run is a FREE, 1– day event for boys and girls ages 7-14. PHR is the official skills competition of Major League Baseball. Participants compete in either the Baseball Division or Softball Division and have the opportunity to advance through four levels of competition including Locals, Sectionals, Team Championships and the National Finals at the MLB All-Star Game. Children ages: 7-14 Collaborative Program with Marion Fee: FREE, but must contact 319-393-1515 to register Date: May 7th (rain date May 9th) Time: 5:30-7:30pm Location: Lowe Park Registration Deadline: April 20th
- **See what's Poppin':** Join the Friends of Hiawatha Parks and Recreation Foundation for an open house to discuss how our foundation can improve your Hiawatha Parks and Recreation experience. Popcorn Provided! April 23rd at 5pm in the Community Center.

Parks:

- **Branching Out Grant:** We will be planting 17 trees in Guthridge and Tucker Park on April 24th at 3:45pm with the Xavier Key Club students. We are excited to work with a group of new volunteers in the community. Please mark your calendars and help plant more trees in our parks.
- **Trees for Kids Grant:** Another tree grant awarded! We will be planting 24 trees with Hiawatha Elementary on May 2nd at 3:45pm with their Go Green Club of 15 students. Please mark your calendars, if you are available to help, we would greatly appreciate it!
- **Seasonal and Adventure Camp Posting:** We have completed interviews for our Park Maintenance seasonals and found three great candidates. We will be starting Adventure Camp interviews April 12-13th. We have seven candidates so far and have six positions to fill. We have been using Facebook and the City website to post and it has been working well.
- **Spring Preparation:** With the crazy weather patterns, we are hoping to get the park pavilions open over the next couple weeks. We will be working with the Water Department to get the water turned on to all the restrooms.
- Friends Foundation Drinking Fountain: The Park and Recreation Foundation has purchased a new drinking fountain for Guthridge Park that will be installed this spring! The funding raised from the Reindeer Run in December went toward this project. The new fountain will be handicap accessible and pet friendly. This feature will be placed near the brown pavilion for trail users and pavilion renters.
- **Playground Inspections:** All three parks will be inspected by our ICAP insurance company on April 25th. This will give us a good baseline of our equipment and what we might need to prepare for in future years moving forward. Currently, we use a playground safety check list from the U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission that we use to do inspections. It will be a great opportunity for us to use ICAP since they have a certified playground inspector on their team and to see if our check list is covering all the basis.
- Memorial Bench and Tree Program: We will have two memorial trees and a bench to add this spring
 in Guthridge Park. One of the trees and bench will be added in remembrance of Jennifer Koenighain,
 who passed away in the recent i380 accident earlier this year. She was a park and rec intern for us in
 2011 helping organize Playing for Keeps and some of the summer activities. What a great way to
 remember Jennifer.

To: Hiawatha Parks and Recreation Commission,

Mayor and Hiawatha City Council

Subject: Field Day 2018 at Fay M. Clark Memorial Park



The Cedar Valley Amateur Radio Club is requesting to use Clark Park for (ARRL) Field Day 2018 the weekend of June 22-24, 2018. Set-up of antennas and equipment will begin Friday afternoon June 22nd and continue until focus shifts to operating 24 hours starting Saturday June 23rd at 1:00 PM CDT (weather permitting). Tear-down and clean-up will happen right after operations end, and should be finished by early afternoon Sunday June 24th. This will be our third year using this location for Field Day operations.

As we have done in the past few years we again ask to be allowed to use Clark Park for Field Day operations, it is our intent to keep people at the park overnight past the normal park hours: Friday night to stand watch due to equipment already in place, and Saturday night operating on the air.

We ask that the disc golf course be closed for this period of time – at a minimum for the portions of the course that will have people and equipment. (We use flagging materials to make the antennas and any guy lines very visible for everyone's safety.) The ARRL rules for Field day state all antennas and equipment must fall within a 1000 foot diameter circle, this could allow a few parts of the disc golf course outside this area to remain usable if desired.

CVARC also plans to continue to minimize the impact of moving some heavy items across the park and allow access to those with physical limitations with very limited use of ATVs, UTVs, and/or garden tractors. It is our intent to keep this a welcoming and inclusive event for all and leave the park as we found it prior to setup since we really like this location.

Please feel free to ask me if you have any questions, thank you for considering this request. Daniel Hoffmann N0XZK

About CVARC: The Cedar Valley Amateur Radio Club (CVARC) is a non-profit organization registered in the state of Iowa. Our mission is to promote amateur radio activities in the Cedar Rapids, Iowa regional area. Our organization is dedicated to:

- Promoting interest in radio as a means of communication
- Providing educational programs and exhibits
- Contributing, in general, to the advancement of radio communications
- Training radio operators in the interest of national defense and emergencies
- Supplying and operating communication equipment during emergencies and as a general public service
- Assisting with elimination of interference to radio and television reception from all sources and particularly from amateur radio and communications equipment

As a function of these goals, CVARC is affiliated and works closely with the Amateur Radio Relay League (ARRL), Linn County Amateur Radio Emergency Services (ARES), and the Linn County Emergency Management Agency (EMA).

What is ARRL Field Day?

ARRL Field Day is the single most popular on-the-air event held annually in the US and Canada. On the fourth weekend of June of each year, more than 35,000 radio amateurs gather with their clubs, groups or simply with friends to operate from remote locations.

Field Day is a picnic, a campout, practice for emergencies, an informal contest and, most of all, FUN!



It is a time where many aspects of Amateur Radio come together to highlight our many roles. While some will treat it as a contest, other groups use the opportunity to practice their emergency response capabilities. It is an excellent opportunity to demonstrate Amateur Radio to the organizations that Amateur Radio might serve in an emergency, as well as the general public. For many clubs, ARRL Field Day is one of the highlights of their annual calendar.

The contest part is simply to contact as many other stations as possible and to learn to operate our radio gear in abnormal situations and less than optimal conditions.

We use these same skills when we help with events such as marathons and bike-a-thons; fund-raisers such as walk-a-thons; celebrations such as parades; and exhibits at fairs, malls and museums — these are all large, preplanned, non-emergency activities.

But despite the development of very complex, modern communications systems — or maybe because they ARE so complex — ham radio has been called into action again and again to provide communications in crises when it really matters. Amateur Radio people (also called "hams") are well known for our communications support in real disaster and post-disaster situations.

What is the ARRL?

The American Radio Relay League is the national association for Amateur Radio in the USA, representing over 170,000 FCC-licensed Amateurs. The ARRL is the primary source of information about what is going on in ham radio. It provides books, news, support and information for individuals and clubs, special events, continuing education classes and other benefits for its members.

What is Amateur Radio

Often called "ham radio," the Amateur Radio Service has been around for a century. In that time, it's grown into a worldwide community of licensed operators using the airwaves with every conceivable means of communications technology. Its people range in age from youngsters to grandparents. Even rocket scientists and a rock star or two are in the ham ranks. Most, however, are just normal folks like you and me who enjoy learning and being able to transmit voice, data and pictures through the air to unusual places, both near and far, without depending on commercial systems.

The Amateur Radio frequencies are the last remaining place in the usable radio spectrum where you as an individual can develop and experiment with wireless communications. Hams not only can make and modify their equipment, but can create whole new ways to do things.

For More Information visit: www.arrl.org

Updated: 2/2018











SPONSORED BY



April 14, 2018

HIAWATHA

ASBURY ★ BONDURANT ★ BRITT ★ CARROLL DECORAH ★ DIKE ★ FAIRFIELD ★ GRINNELL HIAWATHA ★ MONTROSE ★ ONAWA ★ PERRY RATHBUN LAKE ★ RED OAK ★ SERGEANT BLUFF SIBLEY ★ SPENCER ★ STORY CITY ★ WAUKEE

For site specific information, visit Live Healthy IOWA 5K.org

5K RUN/WALK • 8 AM 1K KID'S RUN • 9 AM

T-shirt • Race Number • Finisher Medal Post-Race Refreshments • Prizes

REGISTER TODAY Live Healthy IOWA 5K.org

888.777.8881 finfo@livehealthyiowa.org







FRIENDS OF HIAWATHA SEE WHAT'S POPPIN' IN THE PARKS! PARKS & RECREATION



JOIN THE FRIENDS OF HIAWATHA
PARKS AND RECREATION FOUNDATION
FOR AN OPEN HOUSE TO DISCUSS HOW OUR
FOUNDATION CAN IMPROVE YOUR HIAWATHA PARKS &
RECREATION EXPERIENCE
POPCORN PROVIDED
APRIL 23RD • 5PM
HIAWATHA COMMUNITY CENTER

HIAWATHA FARMERS MARKET

EVERY SUNDAY

APRIL 29TH - OCTOBER 28TH

11AM - 2PM



FOR MORE INFORMATION ON BECOMING A
VENDOR CALL
319-393-1515



LE MUSTANGS BASKETBAL EMENTARY SCH EGISTRAT ATHA-IOW